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RED AND BLACK IS BACKj

WUSC MARITIME CONFERENCE ALUMNI HOLDS REVU,EMLOOKS GOOD
IN EARLY STAGESTO BE HELD IN FREDERICTON SAINT-JOHN Fredericton (UNB) — Activity in Memorial HaU of late 

signifies that once again it is time for the Annual Red and Black 
Revue.Fredericton (UNB) — The an­

nual “UNB Night in Saint John” 
will be held this evening, Wed­
nesday, January 27th. The follow­
ing programme has been arranged 
to take place at the Royal Hotel :

(1) At 6:00 p.m., the mid-winter 
meeting of the Associated Alumni 
will be called to order by the presi­
dent of the society, Dyson W. Wal­
lace '16.

(2) At 7:00 p.m., cocktails will 
be served to those who wish them.

(3) At 7:30 p.m. dinner will be 
served.

(4) At 8:30 approximately, Colin 
B. Mackay '42, president of the Uni­
versity, will deliver an address.

(5) 9:00 p.m., approximately,
motion pictures which were taken 
at the University in the last 12 
months will be shown.

This programme is being jointly 
sponsored by the Associated 
Alumni and the Saint John UNB 
Club of which Royden F. Horn- 
castle '27 is president. Cordial in­
vitation is extended to all Alumni 
and Aiumnae to be present. The 
business meeting at 6:00 p.m.,
however, is open only to Alumni.

Fredericton (UNB) — Two delegates from each Maritimet 
university will meet in Fredericton on January 29, 30 and 31 to 
attend the Atlanic Regional Conference of he World University 
Students of Canada.

The conference, which is to be co-chaired by professors 
William Smith and Frank Milligan, is being held for the purpose 
of discussing some of the problems which will later be considered 
by the National Council of WUSC. Due to the unique geograph­
ical position of the Maritime universities it is felt that it is necessary 
to present a united front in submitting their problems to the 
National Council.

The schedule of the conference*

Dal. Hosts 
Maritime 
Conference

“Several preliminary meetings have been held, and a general 
outline of the program has been drawn up” announced producer 
Don Pyne at a meeting of the Red and Black staff last Stinday.

The show, which will rehearse every Sunday afternoon in the 
Memorial Hall, is to be produced in a slightly different manner 
than in previous years, the first half is modeled after the old 
vaudeville shows, with placard announcements for the changes of 
acts and the second half is to be done as ,a variety show.

The present Revue personnel 
consists of producer, Don Pyne: 
directors. Noreen Donahue and Lou 
Trecarten with his Male Chorus : 
Master of Ceremonies, Jim Mac­
Donald ; Dance Directors, Mrs 
Roberts and Mrs. Milligan; Stage 
Manager, John Oatway; Assistant 
Stage Manager, Ken Walker: 
Sound, Hazen Marr; Lighting, Jack 
Cassidy, Ken Wilson: Make-up 
Bill Berwick ; Music, Ralph Camp­
bell ; House Committee, Jane Ben­
nett; Business Manager, John 
Burch; Programmes. Frank Waltori 
and Carl Tompkins; Stage Crew, 
Fred Irwin, Jacque Michaud and 
John Williamson.

Positions are still open for prop- 
perties manager, Advertising and 
Publicity managers. More students 
are also needed to assist Jack 
Cassidy and Ken Wilson with the 
lighting Bill Berwick would also 
like a hand with the make-up.

The chorus line is displaying 
fourteen pairs of lovely legs this 
year and they are well on the 
way towards learning their stuff. 
Those in the chorus will be: Jane 
Hickman, Peg Wetmore, Roberta 

E. R. Selea, Heloii Howie. Pam Mac 
Cready, Iris Bliss, Jane Ogilvie. 
Marjorie Milligan, Helen Fletcher. 
Jane Burns, Marg. McNaughton, 
Helen Brewer, and Lucy Connell. 
The troupe is ably directed by Mrs. 
Roberts.

“We have a good staff to start 
things off with” said Pyne, “but if 
the show is going to be a success 
we will need many more hands to 
operate efficiently, stage crews 
particularly."

"There are lots of students on 
the campus who have talents such 
as playing a musical hr .rurnent, 
singing, dancing or creative ideas 
about skits and short acts These 
are the people whose help we 
need."

Producer Pyne urged that all 
who are interested in the Revue 
come to the Memorial Hall any 
Sunday afternoon. The show must 
be ready for production on the 17, 
18 and 19th of March, so the 
sooner t.hat things are running 
smoothly the better. “This is the 
students own show," said the pro­
ducer. "so lets all get at It and 
make it a big success".

*

Halifax (CUP) — The Dalhousie 
university will sponsor the Mari­
time Regional Conference of the 
Canadian University Press this 
the new Arts Building on the Uni­
coming February 5 and 6, 1964 In 
versity campus. The conference 
will see delegates from seven 
memebr papers in the four Mari­
time Provinces.

Papers at the Conference will
include: The Muse, Memorial Uni­
versity of Newfoundland; Dal­
housie University and St. Mary’s 
University, Halifax; Acadia Uni­
versity, Wolfville; Mount Allison 
University, Sackville; St. Francis 
Xavier University Antigonish; and 
the University of New Bruqpwck, 
Fredericton.

The University of New Bruns­
wick will be sending four delegates 
to the conference. They will in­
clude Neil Oakley; Editor-in-chief, 
Fred Drummie and Dave MacDon­
ald. News Editors, and BUI Good, 
Business Manager,

ROWZEE SPEAKS
TO UNB’s CIÇLEWIS PERINBAM 

GUEST SPEAKER
is follows: The first day will 
highlighted by the opening ad­

dress of Professor Smith, the reg­
ional Secretary of World Univer­
sity Students from the North East­
ern United States, Mrs. Phyllis 
Gierlotka, will give a talk of “The 
Past Achievements of World Uni­
versity Students".

In the evening the conference 
will be addressed by Mr. Louis 
Perinbam, executive secretary of 
World University Students of Can­
ada, who wil speak of 
Present and Future of WUSC".

is a
be

M> 4

y-:
I I

■;ly 2 nÜ
“The-7

"

The following day will be taken 
up with Commission Sessions until 
5 p.m.
discussion will be Seminar. Pro­
ject. Regional and National Policy 
organization and program, Finan­
ces.
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■raThe four major topics of
SENIORS . . .

You- are requested to have 
your graduation pictures taken 
as soon as possible.
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That evening a banquet will be 

held in the Lord Beaverhrook 
Hotel, after which the delegates 
will attend the regular Saturday 
night dance in the Hotel.

Invitations have been extended to 
Mr. Taylor, Minister of Education, 
to chair the banquet, and also to 
the High Commissioner from India 
to be guest speaker.

The following Sunday, religious 
services will be held in the For­
estry Building at 9.30 a.m. 
reverend J. Arthur Forbes offici­
ating. The remainder of that day 
will be spent in plenary sessions 
and a final ending of the Confer­
ence.

“Students and Faculty are 
cordially
sessions", said Joanne Copbin, 
campus chairman of WUSC.

a liPAST STARS OF REVUEI
B ■ Fredericton (UNB)

Rowzee, Manager of Polymer Cor­
poration Sarnia, Ontario, address­
ed members of the University of 
New Brunswick Chapter of the 
Chemical Institute of Canada on 
Wednesday, January 20, at 8:15 
p.m. in the Chemistry Hut. He 
spoke on the topic “Your Profes­
sion and You.’

Prior to his present position, Mr. 
Rowzee, as director of research 
for his company from 1944-46, was 
in charge of organizing Canadas 
research and development program 
on synthetic rubber. From 1942- 
44, he was factory manager and 
general manager of Canadian Syn­
thetic Rubber Limited.

He graduated in 1931 from Mas­
sachusetts Institute of Technology 
with a S.M. degree In chemical en­
gineering, following which he join­
ed the Goodyear Tire and Rubber 
Company, Akron, Ohio, where he 
worked in service engineering, the 
research division and the synthe­
tic rubber unit.

Fredericton (UNB)—Lewis Per­
inbam, the Executive Secretary of 
the Canadian Division of the 
World University Students will 
visit the University of New Bruns­
wick January 29, 30 and 31 as part 
of his Maritime tour of Canadian 
universities.

Perinbam is from India and he 
received his early schooling in 
England. He received his engin­
eering degree from the University 
of Glasgow. During his period of 
studies in the old country, he held 
the post of Secretary for the Brit­
ish Union of Students. WUSC ex­
tended him an offer to become 
National Travelling Secretary on 
the strength of his efforts in Eng­
land and he accepted the Canadian 
post last May.

Mr, Perinbam is now on the east­
ern leg of his trans-Canada tour. 
He will visit Acadia, Dalhousie, St. 
Mary's, St. Francis Xavier, St. 
Dunstan’s, Mt. Allison, and Uni­
versity of New Brunswick. As the 
Travelling Secretary, Lewis will 
represent the National Headquart­
ers at the Maritime Regional Con­
ference being held at UNB.
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CO SEC MEETS 
IN ISTANBUL
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Istanbul — A large delegation 

of Canadian representatives at­
tended the meeting of the 
Ordinatlng Secretariat (CoSec) 
held In Istanbul, Turkey. It was 
the largest delegation ever sent 
by Canada to an annual CoSec 
meeting, and its purpose was to 
get the voice of the university 
students of this country on the 
Supervising Committee.

The group, headed by NFCUS 
president, Tonv Enriquez, consist 
ed of five people. Among the five 
were Jean de Margerie, NFCUS 
overseas commissioner, Marcel Le­
blanc, NFCUS International activi­
ties chairman; Bill Norrie, ex­
student president at the University 
of Manitoba; Enriquez, and an­
other private Canadian student 
who has been studying in Europe.

Enriquez made It clear before he 
left that the delegation would not 
cost the National Federation any 
money. Both Enriquez and Le­
blanc were financed by the Foun­
dation for Youth and Student Wel­
fare,” an American organization of 
business men and political person­
alities. 0

The United States has repre­
sented North America on the 
Supervising Committee since the 
founding of CoSec in 1950. Repre­
sentation on that committee is de­
cided on a geographical basis.

Enriquez explained that the 
Foundation for Youth and Student 
Affairs was really behind the 
CoSec offer to finance all the

Co-r• I
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Applications called for 
Overseas Beaverbrooks

Fredericton (UNB) —- Applica­
tion forms for the 1954 Beaver- 
brook Ovorsesa Scholarships at 
the University of New Brunswick 
are now available at the provincial 
university, Colin B, Mackay, Presi­
dent, announced today.

The scholarships, made possible 
by the Right Honourable Lord 
Beaverhrook, enable graduates or 
former students of UNB to enter 
post-graduate work in the Univer­
sity of London in 1954. Applica­
tions for the scholarships must be 
in the secretary’s hands by Feb­
ruary 19th, 1964.

Selection of scholarship winners 
is made on the basis of educational 
attainment, character, motivation 
and qualities of leadership. The 
scholarships provide for one year’s 
study in Great Britain and cover 
travelling expenses to Britain and 
return, University tuition fees, nor­
mal living expenses during the 
demie" year, and travel within the 
United Kingdom during vacation 
periods.

Full details of eligibility and ap­
plication forms are available from: 
Mr. J. C. Murray, Secretary, Se­
lection Committee, Beaverhrook 
Overseas Scholarships, University 
of New Brunswick, Fredericton, 
N.B., Canada.
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Athlone Committee 
Interview Students 

For Scholarships
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This could be you .V
Entomology Awards 

Go To UNB Students

■ Fredericton (UNB) — J. B. 
Hunt, First Secretary of the Unit­
ed Kingdom High Commissioner’s 
Office In Ottawa and Dr. William 
Abbott, O.B.E., Her Majesty’s In­
spector of Engineering and a sen­
ior official of the U. K. Ministry 
of Education arrived in Frederic­
ton Tuesday evening to visit the 
University of New Brunswick.

Mr. Hunt and pr. Abbott are on 
a coaet-to-coast tour interviewing 
applicants for the 1964 Athlone 
Fellowships. Five applications 
from UNB's Civil, Mechanical and 
Electrical Enginering departments 
were interviewed for the valuable 
awards.

-z, DIDN’T FINISH COURSE BUT HUSSARS’ 
NEW O.C. GOT UNIVERSITY DEGREEI DavidFredericton (Special)

Gordon Mott, of Dalhousie, and 
Hugh Haswell of Niagara Falls, 
Ontario have been awarded en­
tomology scholarships at the Uni­
versity of New Brunswick, Colin 
B. Mackay, president has 
nounced.

Ev ■

Sussex (Special) — Lt.-Col. R. S. McLeod, of Penobsquis, 
new commanding officer of the 8th Princess Louise’s (N.B.) Hus­
sars, is one of the few New Brunswickers to obtain a university de­
gree without completing his course.

Robert McLeod was a fourth-year student at the University 
of New Brunswick in April, 1941, when the 8th Hussars were re­
organized and changed from a motorcycle to an armoured regi­
ment. He was a member of the university’s COTC, and was posted 
to the Hussars as a Lieutenant and troop commander.

The regiment then was stationed 
at Camp Sussex, today the regi­
ment headquarters of this regiment 
which has been active in the militia 
of Kings County for nearly a cen­
tury and a half. He never return­
ed fbr his final weeks of university 
but the authorities there consid­
ered him sufficiently capable a stu­
dent to pass out a bachelor of arts 
degree at the closing exercises.

His advance in the regiment was 
rapid, and in the fall of 1942 he 
found himself a captain and adjut­
ant. Capt. McLeod was disappoint­
ed when an accident prevented him 
accompanyingfcthe regiment the 
following year, but he caupht np 
with it just before the Hussars 
helped smash the German Hitler 
Line, and he aided the chase of 
the enemy to northern Italy.

Shortly before the regiment was 
transferred from Italy to north­
west Europe with other Canadian

4\V an-

These scholarships were created 
by the forest insects control board 
and funds are provided by the 
Canadian Pulp and Paper Associa­
tion and the Canadian Lumber­
men’s Association.

Mr. Mott, a fifth-year forestry 
student at the University has been 
employed for the past four sum­
mers in entomology at the Green 
River laboratory and expects to 
undertake graduate studies in en­
tomology.

Mr. Hanswell, a graduate stu­
dent at UNB, is now oa leave of 
absence from the forest biology 
Ont., a federal government ser- 
laboratory at Sault Ste. Marie, 
vice.

V
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forces, he was promoted to major 
and commanded headquarters com­
pany.

On reorganization of the Hus- 
sras as a Reserve Force regiment, 
Major McLeod again became Capt. 
McLeod, second-in-command of 
“A” Squadron.

He was promoted to major and 
appointed to command ”B’ Squad­
ron in 1949, and In January, 1961, 
became second-in-command of the 
regiment.

Col. ; McLeod, who resides at 
Penobsquis with his wife and four 
children, Is a Veterens Land Act 
supervisor for part of Kings Coun­
ty and all of Albert. He was born 
at Penobsquis In 1920, a son of 
Mrs. John W. and the late Mr. Mc­
Leod. Hs attended school at 
Penobsquis and Sussex before be­
ginning hie university studies.

Each year 38 of Canada’s young 
engineering graduates are award­
ed Athlone Fellowships which are 
financed by the United Kingdom 
government. Winners of the 
awards go to Britain for a two-year 
stay, during which they follow 
post-graduate programs of ad­
vanced practical work or research. 
The awards cover all travel costs, 
living expenses and any academic 
fees that have to be met.

Mr. Hunt, Dr. Abbott and mem­
bers of the local Athlone commit­
tee, interviewed the applicants on 
Wednesday. Members of the local 
committee were: Dr. E. O. Turner, 
Chairman: Prof. J. O. Dlneen, sec­
retary ; Prof, E. E. Wheatley, Me­
chanical Engineering, and B. H. 
Hagerman, Assistant Chief Bridge 
Engineer.

While at UNB, Mr. Hunt ad­
dressed the student body from 12

aca-

♦

transportation costs for the two 
NFCUS reps. A good deal of the 
Federation's financial troubles
arose when Toronto repudiated the 
per capita fee increase earlier this 
fall.

Value of the scholarships, 
awarded on the basis of scholastic 
standing and Interest In entomo­
logical studies, is $200 each. Mem­
bers of the committee of award 
are Du, R. -E. Batch, entomologist 
in charge of the dominion depart­
ment of agriculture entomological 
laboratory at Fredericton; Rae 
Brown, professor of entomology at 
UNB and Dr. J. Miles Gibson, dean 
of forestry.

MUSIC BANNED
The NFCUS president hinted 

that about 30 per cent of the Fed­
erations finances would be donated 
by the Foundation.

CoSec was founded when the 
Student Unions of various "west­
ern” countries decided to combine 
after they had withdrawn from the 
Communist-dominated Internation­
al Union of Students In 1949.

Kingston (CUP) — The Ameri­
can Federation of Musicians has 
banned all dancing to records or 
the campus of Queen’s University.

Gel I Ward, president of Queen’s 
alma mater society, said that if 
the ban cannot be removed It will 
cub Into student social life by end­
ing class parties, tea dances, and I to 1 p.m. on Wednesday. Lectures 
dances after sports events.
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were cancelled for the period.
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